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Planning 2022/3 
 
Report of: Director of Public Health 
 

 
Summary 
 
At the meeting, the Director of Public Health will present an update on performance 
of the Manchester Covid-19 Vaccination Programme and planning to date for 
Autumn/Winter Vaccination 2022/3. 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board is recommended to note, consider and comment on 
the information in the presentation.   
 

 
Wards Affected: All 
 

 

Equality, Diversity and Inclusion - the impact of the issues addressed in this report 
in meeting our Public Sector Equality Duty and broader equality commitments 

The Manchester Vaccination Programme has a rigorous focus on equality, diversity 
and inclusion.    The programme is subject to continuous review and development 
work across system partners to prioritise health equity and reduction of inequalities, 
and makes considerable additional investment to reach communities and inclusion 
health groups with low vaccination coverage.  An Equalities Impact Assessment has 
been completed for the Spring Vaccination Programme and will be conducted as part 
of the autumn/winter 2022/3 programme. 
 

 

Environmental Impact Assessment - the impact of the issues addressed in this report 
on achieving the zero-carbon target for the city 

No impact 



Manchester Strategy outcomes Summary of how this report aligns to the 
OMS/Contribution to the Strategy  

A thriving and sustainable city: 
supporting a diverse and 
distinctive economy that creates 
jobs and opportunities 

 
As we move into the recovery phase of the 
Pandemic there is a recognition that Covid-19 has 
had a disproportionate impact on certain 
communities in our city. As part of Building Back 
Fairer we will address the health inequalities that 
have been exacerbated by the Pandemic and the 
Living Safely and Fairly with Covid-19 Plan, 
approved by the Council Executive in March 20 
sets out how we will build a local health protection 
system that reflects the OMS outcomes. 

A highly skilled city: world class 
and home grown talent sustaining 
the city’s economic success 

A progressive and equitable city: 
making a positive contribution by 
unlocking the potential of our 
communities 

A liveable and low carbon city: a 
destination of choice to live, visit, 
work 

A connected city: world class 
infrastructure and connectivity to 
drive growth 

 
Contact Officers: 
 
Name:  Jenny Osborne 
Position:  Strategic Lead, Population Health Programmes, SRO Manchester 

Vaccination Programme 
E-mail:  jenny.osborne4@nhs.net 
 
Background documents (available for public inspection): None 
 


